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            Dilbert, the pointy-haired boss, and Wally, the coffee drinking employee who tries to avoid work at all 
costs, are meeting over the annual Christmas party. The pointy-haired boss announces that the company 
Christmas party will be in January, because everyone is too busy in December. Wally responds: “I’m sure 
the almighty creator of the universe doesn’t mind that we do things on your schedule and not his. What 
could go wrong?” In the last frame, Dilbert says. “I hear thunder.” At one Christmas staff party here at Saint 
Odilia, someone said that he could not stay very long, because he had two other Christmas parties to get to 
that evening. Isn’t there something wrong when Christmas celebrations become simply another burden to 
endure?  Advent goes so quickly for everyone that there really is no time to prepare for Christmas spiritually 
is there? We just don’t have time for Advent in December! We’re already too busy! Is that...is that....thunder I 
hear?  

            If it isn’t thunder, it could be a spiritual alarum clock: "IT IS NOW THE HOUR FOR YOU TO WAKE 
FROM SLEEP... THE NIGHT IS FAR SPENT, THE DAY DRAWS NEAR" from Paul’s Letter to the Romans 
on the first Sunday of Advent; or those words from Matthew's Gospel, "STAY AWAKE, YOU CANNOT 
KNOW THE DAY YOUR LORD IS COMING... YOU MUST BE PREPARED... THE SON OF MAN IS COM-
ING AT THE TIME YOU LEAST EXPECT."  

            The readings and prayer and hymns–indeed the season of Advent itself–focuses on the two comings 
of Christ, the coming of Jesus of Nazareth, the Christ, in the incarnation and the return of Jesus Christ at the 
end of time as final judge and savor.  Advent begins as the old year ended announcing again the truth and 
urgency of the return of Christ in power and glory to usher in finally the full reign of God.  The selections 
from the Old Testament throughout the season, dominated by Isaiah, move us through all those readings 
important to the early Christian community for understanding what had happened among them.  In Jesus all 
the ancient prophecies were fulfilled, those prophesies of the coming of God to restore order to his es-
tranged, divided, hostile creation caused by sin.   

            What unites these two comings is the present moment.  We might very well fail to recognize the 
coming of Christ in the only place it makes any real difference to us: right now, here, in this place and time, 
in this favorable opportunity, in this God given season. We might very well fail to see Christ in the places we 
might least expect his presence: in our very ordinary lives, in the very ordinary people we meet and live and 
work with, in the poor who so desperately need our help, in his word which we hear so often, in the sacra-
ments we celebrate, in our prayer together.  

            The Apostle Paul had his list of things to do in this “inbetween time,” between the birth of Jesus in 
Bethlehem and his coming in glory on the clouds of heaven: lay aside all those works of darkness: reveling, 
drunkenness, debauchery, licentiousness, quarreling, and jealousy.  To these obvious ones, we can add our 
own. How about these: holding-off celebrating Christmas until the Christmas season, and not stopping the 
celebration on December 25. Or living our vocation more faithfully, as parents, as spouses, as family mem-
bers, teachers, students, members of this community of disciples. How about  complaining less or planning 
to give the gift of self along with the gifts we give; or forgiving those who need it and those who don’t de-
serve it; participating in the sacrament of reconciliation; taking the time to listen to another, to understand 
and to appreciate another; above all watching for God’s presence in most unlikely places, including our-
selves. Too busy? But this year we not only have four weeks of Advent, we have the rest of the New Year of 

Grace 2017.  Do you hear thunder?  I don’t either.   
 

In Christ, 

 

 

 

 

 

from our pastor 
 We began another the season of Lent this past Wednesday, Ash Wednesday. Lent is 

that 40 day period of prayer and penance that reaches its climax during Holy Week in the  

solemn celebrations of the passion, death, and resurrection of Jesus–the paschal mystery. The 

first reading on Ash Wednesday from the prophet Joel sets the theme for the season:  "Even 

now says the Lord, return to me with your whole heart, with fasting, and weeping, and  

mourning.... blow the trumpet in Zion!  Proclaim a fast, call an assembly...." 

            For Catholics fasting during Lent used to be extensive. Now the Church simply asks us not to eat be-

tween meals on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday and to refrain from eating meat on these days and the other 

Fridays of Lent.  It’s a rather modest experience of fasting. The hardest thing about it is remembering.   

            Fasting has never been widespread among evangelical and Protestant denominations, although some 

groups now encourage it on occasion.  Many Orthodox Christians fast before Christmas and Easter.  Muslims 

fast from all food and water from sunrise to sunset during the month of Ramadan.  Jews fast on Yom Kippur, the 

Day of Atonement.  Native Americans fast before rites of passage to adulthood.  There are many references to 

fasting in the OT for various reasons. But fasting in all these different religions and in the OT were never under-

taken for ascetical reason or for reasons of health.  Fasts were not undertaken to lower cholesterol or blood pres-

sure. They were not undertaken to lose weight, in order to look good and feel better.  In Scripture there is no 

such thing as a holy diet.  Even though each of these motives may have some value, fasts undertaken in religion 

involves one's relationship with God.  We fast primarily to prepare ourselves to enter more deeply into the cen-

tral mysteries of our Christian faith.  Jesus shows us the way. 

            On this first Sunday of every Lenten season, we read about his fasting in the desert for 40 days in order 

to prepare for the mission given him by the Father.  It is here in the wilderness that the Father prepares Jesus for 

his task as the chosen, anointed, especially loved Son.  The temptations he experiences (in Matthew and Luke) 

give us clues to the preparation involved.  There was the temptation to satisfy his hunger by trusting in some-

thing other than God.  Jesus responds by quoting God’s word: “One does not live on bread alone.”  Every hu-

man being fundamentally needs the spiritual sustenance that only God can provide.  Second, Jesus is tempted to 

accomplish his mission through ordinary human means, amassing political power, building constituencies, accu-

mulating great material wealth, and the like.  He responds, again by quoting scripture, by refusing anything that 

does not keep God as the center of his life and the source of his power.  The third temptation is to expect God to 

work a miracle to save his life after risking it needlessly and recklessly.  Quoting scripture a third time, Jesus 

responds that in time of trial people are not to challenge God but are to rely on him humbly in faith.  These 

temptations occur throughout the ministry of Jesus as he goes about completing the mission given him by the 

Father, the salvation of the human race.  On that mission, Jesus is nourished by God alone and sustained by faith 

and trust in God alone, raised to life by the power of God alone, made the source of eternal life for those who 

believe in him by the love of God alone. 

            Our fasting, whether from food or any other bodily comfort, is meant to help us imitate Jesus Christ, the 

perfect image of the Father, who came not to be served but to serve and give his life as a ransom for many. 

            The words of Isaiah from the liturgy of the first Friday in Lent asserts precisely what our Lenten fasting 

is supposed to accomplish: "This rather is the fasting I wish: releasing those bound unjustly, untying the thongs 

of the yoke, setting free the oppressed, breaking every yoke, sharing your bread with the hungry, shelter-

ing the oppressed and the homeless, clothing the naked when you see them, and not turning your back on 

your own." Fasting from food or  anything else may or  may not be a prominent par t of our  Lenten pro-

gram.  But Lent is not so much about us and our pious practices as it is about Christ and our relationship to God 

and to other people through Him.  Our most important task during this season is to begin to really live the death 

and resurrection of the Lord, that is to say, to imitate Jesus in the life He lived for others. We are to live lives 

that give life.  ~In Christ, 

 

Fr. Rask 
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St. Odilia Stewardship Council 

Lent is the favorable season for renewing our encounter with Christ, living in his word, 

in the sacraments and in our neighbor.  - Pope Francis 

What does it mean to renew our encounter with Christ? It may be different for each of us, 

but this season of Lent provides us with an opportunity to reflect on the questions below: 

How can we become a Community of Encounter by responding to Pope Francis’ call to 

‘create a culture of encounter’, described as  “reaching out, fostering dialogue and friend-

ship even outside the usual circles, and making a special point of encountering people who are neglected and 

ignored by the wider world.” How can we recognize our baptismal call to be an active member of our Christian 

community?  How does God call others through us? 

Through prayer we encounter Christ in our lives and in every member of humanity.  

Through fasting we encounter the obstacles that keep us from loving God and our neighbor.  

Through almsgiving we encounter God’s love and share it with our brothers and sisters in need.  

When we think of stewardship the words Time, Talent and Treasure may come to mind.  Should we expand our 

thinking to go beyond our traditional interpretation?  

Lent is an ideal time to strengthen our relationship with God and our neighbor through the following actions: 

Prayer (Stewardship of Time) – ‘our time’ spent with God in prayer and worship; time to learn about our 

faith, time to participate in the sacrament of reconciliation, time in prayer individually or collectively at 

Mass. During Lent we have Stations of the Cross, Lenten reflections and quiet time to listen intently to 

God’s call.  

Participation (Stewardship of Talent) – use of our gifts in service to our faith community and community 

at large.  Talent is shared when we share the gift of ourselves with others. Our many parish ministries 

provide an opportunity to respond to the call to serve others. A meaningful way to commit to your Len-

ten journey may be to take a leaf from the Lenten Justice Tree and provide a needed act of service. This 

tree enables parish members, adults and children alike, to take some specific actions during Lent to pro-

mote justice. This will be an opportunity TO DO SOMETHING for Lent instead of just “giving up” 

something. 

Generosity (Stewardship of Treasure) – use of our material wealth in support of our ministry and sharing 

our material goods with others. During Lent we experiencing the sacrifice of going without a meal or 

eating a lighter meal so our brothers and sisters in need can have a meal.  

God calls us individually to share our unique gifts. The path of stewardship is an evolving journey that is com-

pleted with the companionship and support of others.  As we reflect on our baptismal promise we ask – how do 

I make stewardship a way of life for me, my family, my parish, my community?  .  How can our parish become 

a Community of Calling?  Join us on the Lenten journey as you take time to pray, participate, and be generous 

as good stewards of our God-given gifts.  It all begins with listening to what God is calling you to do.  

 

~ Nancy Diekmann, Stewardship Council Member 

Stewardship of Lent 
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St. Odilia Endowment Fund 

 

NEXT MAN OR WOMAN STANDING! 

 
In position sports (think baseball, basketball, football, hockey, etc.) when a player is injured, the team response 

typically is “Next Man or Woman Up!” A designated back-up player for that position is pre-selected as a  

qualified substitute. This is how the team is structured. 

In prudent estate planning, we have the opportunity to designate our personal substitutes and empower them to 

represent our interests if we are hindered by perhaps a health challenge, temporary absence, or our death. 

Here are some criteria to keep in mind when, for us, its “Next Man or Woman Up!” on our behalf. 

Attorney-in-Fact (AIF): After naming our spouse, we’re tempted to appoint an eldest child, or list all the  

children in succession based on birth order. After all, we don’t want to offend anyone. But is/are the person(s) 

capable of handling your financial matters? Could they select and hire qualified outside help when needed?  

Do they have the time, the knowledge, and good money judgment to act the same way you would? Especially 

in matters where there might be family conflict? 

Proxy under an Advance Health Care Directive: Again, after naming a spouse we often think of the child or 

relative who is a practicing nurse or nurse’s assistant. Seems logical, right? But consider your decisions  

regarding artificially sustained life support. Pick a person who holds the same end-of-life values that you do. 

Would he/she agree with those positions, or be conflicted? How about actions regarding your remains? Same 

or different? Do you know? Have you asked? Other actions such as approving medical treatment, use of drugs, 

removal of the same, which doctors see you, where you live, and more. Pick someone your age or younger and 

perhaps someone who lives locally. 

Guardian for Minor Children: In your will you nominate the guardian(s) – you don’t appoint them. The Court 

appoints them, ensuring they are capable for meeting the children’s needs. But there is so much to consider. 

Select those who would duplicate your family values and concentrate on aspects you give priority, such as 

Catholic education and importance of religion in their lives. If the guardians are a couple, who would continue 

with the authority if there were a termination of that relationship? Where would the children live?  

Personal Representative under a Will:  This position used to be held by an Executor (male) or Executrix 

(female). Today we have a gender-neutral title as Personal Representative (PR). The role of a PR is to handle 

settlement of an estate through the probate court process. If there is to be no probate of your estate, determined 

by factors beyond the scope of this article, then this position will not be filled. On the other hand, if it is to be 

filled you want a person who is O.K. with an uncommon experience.  The PR will be dealing with an  

unfamiliar vocabulary, probably several meetings with an attorney, one or more court appearances where  

he/she may be called to testify, making decisions on sale of a home, protecting assets, etc. This role requires 

probably a one to one and a half year commitment. 

Successor Trustee of your Trust: You likely are trustee of your own revocable trust. Your trust agreement 

should identify who would replace you when you or your partner is the last to die. The trust agreement should 

clarify the extent of that person’s authority, depending upon your competency or your death. The criteria  

depend upon the complexity or simplicity of your trust estate. One recommendation: share your decision with 

the person while you are alive and be clear about the assets and any concerns the person should know about. 

Avoid surprises for the person you choose.Take care when appointing more than one person to act in a  

representative manner. If designating multiple representatives be specific on whether they must act together or 

can act alone. 

 ~Jim Lethert, Endowment Fund Committee Member 
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Pastoral Care and Social Justice 

Subfunds 

What an amazing gift the St. Odilia Endowment Fund has been to this parish!  Over the years, distributions from 

the sub-funds for Pastoral Care and Social Justice have given these ministries opportunities to bring in speakers 

to address topics regarding mental health, suicide prevention, grief and loss issues and many more.  Your gifts 

directed for our Pastoral Care ministries have helped obtain specific programs to assist divorced and separated 

individuals and distribute information on things to know and think about regarding death and dying.  Your gifts 

to the Social Justice sub-fund allowed us to sponsor a play about homelessness and an interactive display of  

pictures telling the stories of people who were without a home at some point in their lives. The St. Odilia  

Endowment Fund has provided us with opportunities to expand our vision and provide good and helpful infor-

mation and education for all of us.  The members of the Pastoral Care and Social Justice Councils are so grateful 

to all of you who have generously donated to these two worthy sub-funds of the St. Odilia Endowment Fund.  

Thank you and blessings! 

Capital Campaign Update 

The work of The Our Faith Our Family Our Future Capital  

Campaign is now entering its third year. Through the generous  

support of our parishioners and other donors, the campaign has  

received commitments for over $5.23 million of the $6.75 million 

project cost. These commitments include the use of parish funds in 

addition to $3.73 million received in the form of pledges and contributions from over 1,164 parish households.  

We are enormously grateful for those generous contributors who have actually given more than their pledged 

amount because, inevitably, death, illness, or changed family circumstances prevent some parishioners from  

fulfilling their pledges. These added contributions are vital to the success of the Our Faith Our Family Our Future 

Capital Campaign and the additional support is sincerely appreciated.  

Pledges and contributions are still welcomed, encouraged and needed. If you would like to make a new contribu-

tion or add to an existing pledge visit www.stodilia.org and click on the Support St. Odilia +. Pledge cards are 

also available in the entryway kiosks. For additional assistance contact Ramona Michaels, St. Odilia  

Development Coordinator at 651 415-3350. 

http://www.stodilia.org
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Achieving our Vision 

Expansion Update  

Thanks to all of you, it is not just a vision anymore!  

The new southeast church entrance and music room 

are already in use! New chairs are on order to make 

the music room functional for our wonderful choirs 

and other parish activities. The much-needed re-

strooms are also open. The exterior will be finished 

when the weather allows. 

Also to be finished when the weather improves is the 

new parish sign near Victoria Street. It will have an 

electronic message display for special events.  

The northwest addition with new entrance is on track 

to be finished by the end of March. This new roomier 

entrance lobby will let people get out of the weather 

more quickly or wait for their ride. The school securi-

ty desk will be positioned in the new large vestibule  

allowing our school to be even more safe and secure 

during the school day. The downstairs addition also 

includes locker rooms for boys and girls that connect 

directly to the gym. 

Upstairs, in the new library (above the new school 

entrance), the lights are in and the carpet is down. It 

has beautiful windows that provides plenty of natural 

light, and has an inviting, colorful carpeted area in 

the corner where younger students can gather.  

A highlight of this new addition is that it provides space 

for our growing Youth Ministry to meet on a regular  

basis in a comfortable area that is designed for youth 

gatherings. We are grateful for this new, spacious area 

that will be available for Faith Formation, St. Odilia 

School and our many other parish ministries. 

 

Southeast church entryway 

 

Music Room near southeast church entryway 

Restroom in southeast church entryway 
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The second floor will be accessible to all with the 

new elevator and connecting hallway between the 

north and south building wings. A skylight will al-

low additional natural light into the second floor and 

the new large stairway. 

Our HVAC systems have been upgraded to provide 

air conditioning in all areas of the building. We are 

grateful to the team at Station 19 Architects, Langer 

Construction and our St. Odilia volunteers and staff 

who have spent countless hours keeping the project 

on track and on budget. 

As you can see, there truly is something for everyone 

in this building project. We look forward to seeing it 

finished and in use! Thank you to everyone that has 

played a part over the many years that it has taken to 

turn this vision into a reality! 

St. Odilia to Dedicate 

Building Expansion 

The St. Odilia expansion project will be formally 

dedicated on Sunday, May 13th, 2018. The 9:00 

mass will be celebrated by Archbishop Bernard 

Hebda, with a blessing and dedication of the new 

additions and renovations of the church and school 

facilities immediately following.  Mark your  

calendars for this special event and watch the  

bulletin for more details. 

Building Expansion Dedication 

Expansion Update 

Second floor commons area School office workroom 

Library / Media Center on second floor 
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St. Odilia School 

EIGHTH GRADE STUDENT TESTIMONIAL 

We would like to thank you all for the contributions you give our school and parish. This is our ninth, and final, 

year here at St. Odilia. Catholic Schools Week was January 8—12. Throughout the week our students partici-

pated in service projects, bingo, and more. 

 

Here at St. Odilia we believe that a Catholic education is most valuable. It helps us grow as students and Catho-

lics. We have daily prayer, weekly mass, and in every grade level, we have religion class. In second grade, stu-

dents receive their First Communion, and in the spring the eighth-graders will be confirmed. The eighth-graders 

at St. Odilia, prepare for Confirmation every day in religion class. Then once a month on a Sunday night, we go 

to church. 

 

Not only do we learn about our Catholic faith, we have also been taught much more. With math, English, Span-

ish, social studies, and more, we learn and grow. We feel that our staff and teachers have helped us prepare for 

high school and college. One way our school exceeds is with our very advanced technology program. We have 

an updated computer lab that recently added a 3D printer. Each classroom is equipped with Smart Boards, and 

each wing has two laptop carts. Also, each student, fifth-grade and above, has a personal iPad. 

 

At St. Odilia School we are taught im-

portant life lessons. Each month we par-

ticipate in a school-wide service project. 

In the past, we have collected coats for 

the homeless, pop tabs for the Ronald 

McDonald House, and this week each 

student is bringing in $2 for Water with 

Blessings. This money will go toward 

water filters for people in Haiti. 

 

St. Odilia has taught us to work together 

and help others. With group projects 

and presentations, we learn to cooper-

ate. This year, as eighth graders, we 

have kindergarten buddies. We read, 

play games, do art projects, and if the 

weather’s nice in the fall and spring we 

take them outside.  

 

At St. Odilia, we can participate in 

many extracurricular activities. We both 

are on the yearbook and the student 

council. We also both play soccer and 

basketball for the school. Other oppor-

tunities we have are the band, choir, 

robotics, and other sports like swim-

ming, wrestling, and hockey. 

 

Happy Catholic Schools Week!  

 

~Maggie Walsh and Megan Davidson  
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The week of January 8—12, St. Odilia school celebrated Catholic Schools Week.  The week began with an all- 

school prayer chain and the fun continued all week! Bingo, pajama day, school spirit day, roller skating and me-

dallion hunts were all part of the fun. The students also participated in a student-led service project collecting 

money to purchase water filters for families in third world countries. Catholic Schools Week is an annual event 

that celebrates the value that Catholic schools bring to our community.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Schools Week  

St. Odilia Preschool 
 

 We invite all interested families to learn more about the K-8 school by attending a tour. 
 

UPCOMING 2018 TOUR DATES: 

Wednesday, March 7 

Wednesday, April 4 

Thursday, April 26 
 

(If these dates don’t work for you, please contact us to set up a private tour)  

All meetings from 9:30 a.m. – 11:15 a.m. 

Call the office to reserve a spot: 651-484-3364 or register at www.stodiliaschool.org  

Preschool tours can be arranged by contacting Kay Hannon at hannon@stodilia.org or 651-415-3303. 

 

mailto:hannon@stodilia.org
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Ragatz said classroom teachers have been 
supportive of St. Odilia’s tutoring program. 
They witness how effective tutoring empow-
ers students to be more successful in the 
classroom. As a result, they can help students keep that mo-
mentum going. 

“Not including those who have IEPs [individualized educa-
tion program], we see approximately 75 students who need 
additional support in math and reading on a regular basis,” 
he said. “Of those students, we provide support to 12 stu-
dents specifically with dyslexia/dysgraphia. However, we 
know there are others who are not diagnosed.” 

Carol Kimlinger serves as the educational resource teacher 
at St. Thomas More Catholic School in St. Paul. With 16 vol-
unteer parents, grandparents and parishioners, she tutors 
students with dyslexia in kindergarten through fifth grade 
using Orton-Gillingham. 

ince their inception, Catholic schools in the Archdiocese 
of St. Paul and Minneapolis have met students’ spiritu-

al and educational needs. Increasingly, Catholic schools are 
also providing resources for students on all ends of the 
learning spectrum. 

At St. Odilia Catholic School in Shoreview, Principal Brian 
Ragatz and reading specialist Judy Donovan work tirelessly 
to serve students with dyslexia, a language-based learning 
difference that affects up to 20 percent of the population’s 
elementary-aged children, according to the International 
Dyslexia Association. Often, children with dyslexia struggle 
with reading, spelling, writing and pronunciation. 

“Whether it is reading or math, if a child isn’t making pro-
gress we need to understand why,” Ragatz said. 

Although dyslexia challenges students’ academic success in 
a traditional classroom setting, it does not affect intelli-
gence. Many people with dyslexia are extremely bright 
and creative. And with appropriate instruction, they suc-
ceed in school and professional settings. 

Medical professionals say children can show signs of dys-
lexia as early as preschool and kindergarten. Some signs 
include not recognizing rhyming patters, having difficulty 
learning to tie shoes and left-right confusion. As they 
grow, they might not associate letters with their appropri-
ate sounds, making reading challenging. While the rest of 
the class progresses in reading and spelling, a student with 
dyslexia might begin to feel frustrated and anxious about 
school. 

To help students in individual and group tutoring sessions, 
Donovan uses the Barton Reading and Spelling System. It is 
based on the Orton-Gillingham multisensory method, 
which systematically demonstrates how sounds and 
letters are related and how they act in words. The method 
is multi-sensory because students with dyslexia learn best 
by involving all of their senses: visual, auditory and kines-
thetic. 

“Barton is such a fabulous program because it teaches 
everyone,” Donovan said. “With traditional phonics and 
reading programs, 20 percent just can’t learn to read.” 

“We do not require a diagnosis for a student to receive 
tutoring,” Kimlinger said. “If a teacher feels someone 
needs it, we offer it. That way, no one falls through the 
cracks.” 

Classroom teachers at St. Thomas More also are vital to the 
success of the tutoring program. Many have been motivat-
ed to receive Orton-Gillingham training, and they recog-
nize that every student learns differently. 

“Fair is not about everyone getting the same thing,” Kim-
linger said. “It’s about getting what each person needs.” 

Ragatz agrees. 

“There are resources that can be implemented that won’t 
overhaul the budget,” he said. “Catholic schools have en-
countered much bigger problems than dyslexia, so we 
don’t need to be hesitant to embrace students with known 
reading challenges.”  

Source: CATHOLIC SCHOOLS CENTER OF EXCELLENCE,  

November 2017 issue 
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St. Odilia School and Preschool 
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St. Odilia School Alumni and Friends, 

Whether it's been many years or a few, we want you to stay connected to our  

community! Stay up to date with news, events and opportunities for alumni and 

friends of St. Odilia School by updating your information with St. Odilia School 

Alumni and Friends. To register online visit https://www.stodilia.org/OdiliaSchool 

and click on the Alumni tab in the menu.  Contact cards can also be found in the 

school office and the church entryway kiosks.   
    

   Thank you for enriching our community! 

To register click 

https://goo.gl/forms/

mhORJual1iGrz8L42 

 or under the 

School Life tab 

at ww.stodilia.org 

https://www.stodilia.org/OdiliaSchool
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Pastoral Care and Social Justice  

What is Habitat for Humanity? (www.tchabitat.org) 

Habitat for Humanity International is a nonprofit Christian housing ministry that works both to eliminate poverty hous-
ing around the world and to make adequate housing a matter of conscience and action.  Twin Cities affiliate of Habitat 
for Humanity (TCHFH) brings people together to create and preserve home ownership in our neighborhoods, to partner 
with hard-working, low-income families to be successful homeowners, and to inspire advocacy that promotes affordable 
housing for everyone in our community. During the foreclosure crisis, TCHFH partnered with local neighborhoods to re-
vitalize areas most impacted by the housing emergency. 

Does Habitat for Humanity give houses away? 

Habitat houses are not given to anyone.  Rather, the organization builds houses in partnership with qualified, low in-
come families, and then sells the house to the homeowner partner.  Habitat’s mortgage is set at an affordable rate for 
the homeowner.  Homebuyers are selected based on need, willingness to partner with Habitat, and ability to pay.  Be-
fore purchasing their home, homebuyers complete “sweat equity” which is unpaid labor on Habitat homes or classes on 
home ownership subjects which include home maintenance, financial management, and community life. Because of the 
affordability and the strong training and coaching program, homeowners are set up for long-term success, resulting in 
TCHFH’s low delinquency rate. 

What are some other TCHFH programs? 

 A Brush with Kindness preserves homeownership by helping low-income homeowners repair and maintain their 
homes. 

 Age in Place is the newest initiative at TCHFH, helping older low-income homeowners safely stay in the homes they 
own and love for as long as they can. 

 ReStore is a home improvement outlet open to the public. Shop for quality donated home furnishings, furniture, 
and building supplies at a fraction of the original cost. All revenue supports Twin Cities Habitat for Humanity’s work 
building, rehabbing and repairing homes for hard-working local families. 
 

For more information, contact Pat Sheedy, 651-307-5312 or pdsheedy44@gmail.com 

 Centennial United Methodist (Roseville) 
 Corpus Christi Catholic (Roseville)  
 Christ the King Lutheran (White Bear Lake)  
 Falcon Heights Church, United Church of Christ 
 Incarnation Lutheran (Shoreview)  
 Lutheran Church of the Resurrection (Roseville)  
 New Brighton United Church of Christ 
 New Life Presbyterian (Roseville)  

 Our Savior’s Lutheran (Circle Pines)  
 Presbyterian Church of the Way (Shoreview)  
 Prince of Peace Lutheran (Roseville)  
 St. Michael’s Lutheran (Roseville)  
 St. Odilia Catholic (Shoreview) 
 St. Rose of Lima Catholic (Roseville) 
 Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran (Shoreview) 

What is the Holy Hammers? 
Holy Hammers is an ecumenical coalition of 15 local congregations working through Twin Cities Habitat for Humanity to 
help bring affordable housing to our community.  Since 1999, we have built 22 complete homes and parts of 10 others, 
making the purchase of an affordable home a reality for more than 180 people.  Each year, our group provides and coor-
dinates volunteer labor for 10-11 weeks, and over the years, we have donated over $1,352,899 (as of Dec. 2017) to help 
sponsor our building projects. 

Holy HammersTM

http://www.tchabitat.org/
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RESPECT FOR LIFE  - WE ARE A PEOPLE OF LIFE, AND A PEOPLE FOR LIFE. 

Our St. Odilia Respect for Life committee is a very active and committed group of parishioners who participate in var-
ious ways.  Some members regularly attend monthly meetings and plan the parish activities, some stay involved via 
our email and bulletin communications, others support our activities by participating in 40 Days for Life, the March 
for Life, serving coffee and donuts on Respect Life Sundays, attending adoration on Monday afternoons, donating/ 
delivering baby items for Birthright collected in our crib at the rear of the church, or by supporting life-affirming ac-
tivities like Baby Bottle fundraiser or Spiritual Adoption.  
  

If you are not currently involved with our Respect Life group, we welcome you to join us.  There are many ways to be 
involved.  This article gives an overview of our mission and some of the activities and issues we have focused on over 
the past several years.  Our mission is to nourish a respect for life in our parish by proclaiming that every human life 
is uniquely created in the image and likeness of God, that each person who receives God’s gift of life deserves re-
spect from the time life begins at fertilization through the point of natural death, that during this life we have re-
sponsibilities toward God, self, and society to protect and nurture human life at every stage of its existence. 
 

While recognizing the wide spectrum of human rights that comprises respect for life, we hold the right to life as fun-
damental.  It is the basis and source of all other basic human rights.  Our primarily goal is to deepen the understand-
ing of the sanctity of life at its very beginning and its natural ending.   
 

Our activities fall under four basic categories:  
Education and Public Information Promote pro-life activities sponsored by the St. Odilia Respect Life group, the 
archdiocese and other parishes by flyers, bulletin announcements, announcements from the pulpit, materials on the 
Respect Life table in the courtyard during the October and January Respect for Life Months. Our Respect Life Sundays 
have focused on topics such as: Fathers and Abortion, Post-Abortion Healing, Abortion and Church teaching, Surro-
gacy and Reproductive Technology , Human Trafficking, Abria and Guiding Star Pregnancy Resources for Mothers, 
Euthanasia and Physician-Assisted Suicide, Adoption, Euthanasia and Church teaching. We have brought speakers to 
present information on: Students for Life, Sex Trafficking 101: Hard Facts and Faith Response, Archdiocese legislative 
issues, Abria Pregnancy Resources for Women, Silent No More. 
 

Pastoral Care Collection of diapers, formula, baby clothes, baby toys, maternity items, (see flyer on crib) for Birth-
right—an organization that helps women in crisis pregnancies. We use the crib in the Church as a visible sign of our 
commitment to help those in need. Activities include: Participation in Knights of Columbus Ultrasound Initiative, 
Sponsoring Baby Bottle Fundraiser –collection for Women’s Life Care Center , Co-sponsoring with K of C a Memorial 
For The Unborn Bench in the Prayer Garden, Providing an Abiders’ Basket (filled with prayer books, rosaries, reading 
materials on dying for children and adults) to St. Therese at St. Odilia and other items necessary to support the resi-
dence.  
 

Public Policy Inform parishioners of upcoming legislative action on bills and programs related to abortion, taxpay-
er funding of abortion, insurance coverage of abortion, embryonic stem cell research, capitol punishment, commer-
cial surrogacy, euthanasia, and sex trafficking. Activities include: Participation in 40 Days for Life in prayerful pres-
ence outside of Planned Parenthood every Fall, Participation in Good Friday vigil outside of Planned Parenthood, 
Attending the Jan. 22 Cathedral Prayer Service and MCCL March for Life, Attending legislative hearings on topics 
such as physician-assisted suicide, Commercial surrogacy, and taxpayer funding of abortion, Proudly wearing and 
selling our Life Matters T-Shirts, Displaying pro-life materials and fetal models on our Respect Life Table, Maintaining 
pro-life brochures and literature in our kiosks and bulletin boards, Providing regular articles on pertinent pro-life is-
sues in the Messenger, Providing information on current issues and links to websites on St. Odilia’s website. 
 

Prayer and Worship Inclusion of communal and individual prayer to elevate a culture that cherishes and protects hu-
man life. Activities include: Submitting pro-life intercessory prayers for Masses, Introducing Spiritual Adoption Pro-
gram to parish and school, Sponsoring Adoration on Monday afternoons, Providing the beautiful Choose Life stained 
glass artwork that is displayed over the Resect Life crib where items are collected for Birthright.   
 

If you would like to join us, our meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. at the parish.  If you 
are interested in receiving our email notifications and minutes, send an email to Pat Benham  
pkbenham8@gmail.com) with Join Respect Life List in the subject line.   
 

mailto:pkbenham8@gmail.com
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Christmas Blessings 

How could baking cookies  turn into such a Christmas blessing for me? One day after church I decided to sign 

up to help bake for Sharing and Caring hands. I started an email and phone contact with Marlys Toogood, who 

leads this ministry.  She also let me know there was an opportunity to serve lunch quarterly at Mary Jo 

Copeland’s place downtown. 

St. Odilia parishioners serve the poor a lunch made 

in the kitchen and bring baked goods used for the 

desserts. I was fortunate to be able to serve with my 

husband, John, on Nov. 29.  We arrived in the morn-

ing and we were given a tour of Mary’s Place and 

Sharing and Caring Hands.  Mary’s place houses 

over one hundred homeless families with children 

and they can stay up to three months.  Mary Jo 

Copeland runs both places and still comes in four 

days per week.  The place runs on charitable dona-

tions, not public funding.  It is remarkable and beau-

tiful!  

While serving we were able to meet Mary and pray 

with her before the meal. We also met amazing vol-

unteers from St. Odilia. Marlys asked Mary what the 

urgent needs were and how St. Odilia could help 

over the holidays.  She told us that there was an ur-

gent need for toys and gifts for all ages, especially 

the teens.  John and myself were able to volunteer 

to lead this toy drive. We had so much fun organiz-

ing the toy drive for St. Odilia and Sharing and Car-

ing Hands.  Parishioners seemed delighted to donate 

unwrapped toys to the project.  

We also reached out to friends, family and neigh-

bors and the response was huge in the short window 

of time we were given for the drive.  We collected 

604 toys/gifts for  this dr ive.  We were able to drive 

down to Sharing and Caring Hands and deliver the 

toys and joy filled our hearts!  

I will never forget the homeless people whom I 

talked to that day and I am still praying for four year 

old Elijah, a loving boy whom I met. We thank  

Roger and Marlys Toogood and consider them our 

new friends. We also thank all who donated to this 

terrific project. 

 

 

Thank you Lord for this opportunity to be your Christmas Elves! 

 

 

John and Laurie kuduk, above. Marlys Toogood, below. 

Pastoral Care and Social Justice  
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Getting Sacred with Your Hands: The Experience of St. Odilia’s Prayer Shawl Ministry 

By Sue Flesch 

A reference in the book “Knitting for Peace, Make the World a Better Place One Stitch at a Time,” by Betty Christiansen, 

likens the experience of being involved in prayer shawl ministry to “getting sacred with your hands.” That analogy certainly 

rings true for the knitters and crocheters who make up this ministry – formed seven years ago and still going strong - right 

here at St. Odilia. Time and time again, the group bears witness to the incredible impact the simple gift of a handmade 

shawl can have on another person’s life.   

“I know firsthand the comfort our shawls can give a person,” explains one crotcheter. “My mother-in-law has been fighting 

stage four breast, bone and now lung cancer for the last five years.  Early when she was diagnosed with breast cancer, I 

made and gave her a shawl and to this day she still uses it for both warmth and comfort. Just the other day she showed me 

how it is starting to show its wear so I just picked up some more yarn to make her a fresh one. Making that one shawl did 

not seem like a big deal at the time, but seeing how it gives her such warmth and comfort when she is not feeling well is 

indescribable.”  

Many more amazing stories are shared with the group by way of Deacon Jim Saumweber who always carries a supply of 

shawls with him as he goes about his daily ministry – never quite knowing when the need to gift one will arise.  He recently 

shared this experience following a visit to the hospital: “I visited a young lady with multiple severe health problems. In my 

visit I brought her Communion and a prayer shawl of which she was very appreciative.  I went back to see her a few days 

later and she was improving and looking forward to her discharge. At that second visit she told me that her mother 

stopped in the day before to visit and she saw and asked about the prayer shawl.  When the daughter told her that the 

prayer shawl was a gift from St. Odilia that was made by a group of women who knit these shawls for people who need 

some extra comfort and prayers, the mother broke down and cried.  The mom was overwhelmed with gratitude that there 

were such wonderful people who thought enough to spend some time making something as beautiful and meaningful as 

that shawl.”  Later on, the mother even commented to her daughter, “Maybe I’ll have to start going to church with you.” 
 

He tells of another powerful prayer shawl experience he had this past fall. “I came into work very early and it was cold in 

the office so I found a rather thick Prayer Shawl and used it to take the chill off. Later that day I was made aware of a young 

couple, whom we had helped before, who were now “temporarily” homeless and camping out by a Walmart.  It was 

getting close to 50 degrees and they were asking for some blankets.  My wife and I took some quilts, got some food togeth-

er, referrals to other resources and I grabbed that warm prayer shawl that I had used that morning.  The couple was very 

grateful for everything and the lady wrapped herself in that warm prayer shawl as she hugged my wife and thanked us for 

all of the help.” 
 

These few stories clearly illustrate both the power of prayer shawls to spread comfort and hope and, the endless opportu-

nities for doing so that come to us in scenarios of all different shapes and sizes. St. Odilia prayer shawls are available to an-

yone at any time – just for the taking. Baskets of shawls can be found in the parish office just outside of Deacon Jim’s office 

as well as in the Chapel. Unfortunately, because the need is great and our shawls are so greatly treasured and sought after, 

it’s not unusual to find our basket supply quite low or even completely depleted.    
 

We invite anyone who has an interest in becoming involved in this very gratifying ministry – or are even just a bit curious 

and simply wants to check it out – to drop by the second Monday of the month from 6:30-8:30 p.m. in the lower level of 

the St. Therese facility (located on the south side of St. Odilia property). Complete beginner knitters and crocheters as well 

as those at a more advanced level and everyone inbetween are welcome! We will also gladly accept shawls from anyone 

preferring to knit or crochet from home - simply drop off your finished shawls at the Parish Office. Thank you in advance 

for your gift of making a real difference in the lives of those in need of some extra comfort, support or encouragement by 

“getting sacred with your hands.”  
 

For further information about St. Odilia’s Prayer Shawl Ministry, contact Jan Smith (651.482.7702) or Sue Flesch (651.717.5420).  
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FEED MY STARVING CHILDREN 

Our Parish Community is involved with many activities and initiatives that respond to God’s call to “Come, follow me”.  

One way to respond to God’s call is to volunteer at Feed My Starving Children to assist in providing food to the world’s 

starving children.  The Pastoral Care Council has organized volunteers periodically over the years to pack food at the 

FMSC Coon Rapid location.  Beginning in 2018 the PCC intends to increase the frequency of these packing events.  The 

first packing date was January 30.  The next date will be Wednesday, April 25.  Additional dates later in 2018 will be de-

termined after FMSC posts their schedule. 

Brief training starts each two-hour shift during which FMSC staff share a video of a real-life instance of how these food 

shipments have impacted children’s lives.  Bulk food consisting of protein, soy, dried vegetables and rice is measured 

into bags that are heat sealed and packed in shipping boxes.  Volunteers work in groups.  There are multiple tasks; most 

do not require heavy lifting and some do not require standing, such as creating/applying packaging labels. 

Wondering how you can get involved?  Future packing event dates will be publicized in the weekend Bulletins along 

with registration information.  Additionally, anyone wishing to be notified via email can provide their confidential email 

address to Michael Bronk (m_bronk@yahoo.com).  In the meantime, you can pose questions to any member of the Pas-

toral Care Council.  You will find this a marvelous and fun opportunity to meet someone new or someone you have seen 

in church but have never spoken to.  Whether you assist one time or on multiple occasions, you will come away with a 

sense of fulfillment.   

What better way to be open to God’s plan?  (What you have done to the least of my children – that you have done to 

me.)  The Pastoral Care Council thanks the many volunteers who continue to make this activity a huge success.  

Special Religious Education 

On the second and fourth Tuesday of each month, the Sp.R.Ed. volunteers and I get to witness the joyful expression of 

faith that the Sp.R.Ed. participants show in such a simple yet profound way. If you’re looking to find how to love the 

Lord, just spend a little time with these amazing men and women. They love our Lord with great joy, energy, and com-

plete trust. The time that I spend with the Sp.R.Ed. participants always seems to go by way too fast. God has blessed me 

with the opportunity to work with the Sp.R.Ed. program, and I am grateful each day for the powerful witness of faith 

that the participants show to me.  

If you are interested in joining us in this rewarding ministry, e-mail me at heyer@stodilia.org for more information. You 
can also call me at 651-415-3351. However, you will probably need to leave a message. 

 

Jon Heyer, Special Religious Education (Sp.R.Ed.) Coordinator 

Pastoral Care and Social Justice  

mailto:heyer@stodilia.org
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St. Odilia CCW Baby Shower for Birthright 

Speaker from Ramsey County Sheriff’s Department at Sarah’s Table 

At our Sarah’s Table meal in January, we had the Ramsey County Sheriff’s Dept. come and speak to us about the scams that 
probably all of us get on our phones or computers.  Deputy Mike gave us good information as to what to look for and how 
to respond to these types of calls. Officer Mike was kind enough to write up a brief summary of the information he provid-
ed.  We wish to share this information with all those who were not able to hear his talk. Crooks use clever schemes to de-
fraud millions of people every year. They often combine sophisticated technology with age-old tricks to get people to send 
money or give out personal information. They add new twists to old schemes and pressure people to make important deci-
sions on the spot. 

If the phone caller is telling you any of the following, you may be getting scammed: 

 You owe taxes and the IRS is coming to arrest you. 

 The Sheriff’s Office has a warrant for your arrest.  

 Your grandchild is in jail, or injured out of the country, needing money, but don’t tell mom or dad. 

 Pay the fine or fee with a gift card and call me back with the numbers on the back of the card. 

 Your computer has a virus and you need to allow remote access to fix it. 

 Your credit card rates can be reduced. 

 Your car warranty is expiring and can be extended. 

 You have won a vacation at our five star resort. 

What to do when the scammer calls: Hang up the phone! Call a trusted relative, friend, or the business directly to verify 
the information if you think there might be some truth to it. Don’t give any personal information over the phone. To report 
a phone scam, go to: www.FTC.gov If you lost money to a scam, call 9-1-1 Ramsey County Sheriff’s Office. 

Birthright of St. Paul received many 
gifts donated by the St. Odilia Council 
of Catholic Women following their an-
nual "Baby Shower for Birthright" 
event held January 25. Over a dozen 
quilts from the Wednesday craft group 
were donated along with sleepers, dia-
pers, handmade booties, winter cloth-
ing and more brought by the 25 wom-
en who gathered for the meeting. 
Birthright provides support for women 
and believes that, "It is the right of every pregnant woman to give birth, and the right of every child to be born." Parish-
ioner Pat Benham gave an inspirational talk on the inherent dignity of life, the power of prayer and the role we all play 
in protecting the sanctity of life from conception until natural death.  

Upcoming St. Odilia CCW Calendar of Events:  
Feb 22 - Doug Ohman, Photographer, featuring State Parks of Minnesota; March 24-25 Easter Bake Sale & Bou-
tique;  April 14-15 Jewelry Sale & Boutique; May 16 Mass & Potluck.  

http://www.FTC.gov
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VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION 

Many years ago a St. Odilia parishioner answered a call from the Roseville area sen-

ior program asking for volunteers to deliver meals to seniors in their homes.  It was 

the beginning of the Meals on Wheels program in the area. No one is quite sure when 

this was because records were not kept as they are today. Churches in the area were 

solicited for volunteers and many responded.  Kathy Shearon responded from St. 

Odilia.  David Shearon remembers helping his mother when he was a young boy but 

isn’t quite sure how old he actually was.   He remembers his cousins also helping.  

Kathy has been a dedicated volunteer over the last 40 plus years.  She has seldom 

missed. She has had assistance with not only her children, grandchildren, husband 

Larry but also many good 

friends.  A small recognition 

for her service was held on Friday, December 22, when 

she was presented an award for her years of service. It 

was presented by Tara Garvin, the Coordinator of the 

Meals on Wheels program for the Roseville Senior Center 

on St. Odilia’s regular day to deliver meals. 

Thanks, Kathy, for all the many miles you have traveled, 

and the houses you have visited to provide this service to 

our seniors in the community and the love you have 

shared with so many... 
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Parish Lenten Mission 2018 — February 26-28 

Called to be Church – Fr. Larry Snyder 
Prayer – Music – Learning – Spiritual Wisdom – Community 

Three great evenings about our call to go out to the world in mission. 

Monday, Feb. 26 – The Church is Called to Mission 
Tuesday, Feb. 27 – The Church is Called to Mercy 
Wednesday, Feb. 28 – The Church is Called to Holiness 

 
7:00 p.m. – Music with our Mission Band, in church 
7:30 p.m. – Fr. Larry Snyder’s presentation, in church  
8:30 p.m. – Social time in our Courtyard 
Cost:  No charge – freewill offering appreciated. 
 

About our presenter:  Fr. Snyder, a priest of the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis, currently serves as the Vice 
President for Mission for the University of St. Thomas.  Before that, he served as President of Catholic Charities USA 
(CCUSA), the national office of more than 160 local Catholic Charities agencies nationwide that provide help and create 
hope for more than nine million people a year. He is the author of Think and Act Anew: How Poverty in America Affects Us 
All and What We Can Do About It.  In 2007, he was named to the Pontifical Council Cor Unum, which oversees the Church’s 
charitable activities around the world.  He was a high school teacher for eight years before entering the seminary, and is 
delighted to be back in his home state once again.  He’ll be leading us in prayerful reflection about our common calling to 
be Christ’s Church for the life of the world. Our Parish Mission will also feature our beloved “Mission Band,” St. Odilia mu-
sic ministry staff and volunteers who have become a tradition for missions here. 

Adult Faith Formation 

Mark your calendars!     Conscious Aging 
When:  Thursday, Apr. 12, 2018, 7:00-9:00 p.m. 
Where:  Cafeteria 
For whom:  any age, looking ahead 
Cost:  $9.00 per person 
 

Join life coach Lynn Baskfield for Conscious Aging, an in-depth introduction to exploring unex-
amined, self-limiting beliefs and stereotypes we hold about aging. Lynn gives background about 

how she came to do Conscious Aging work, talks about what conscious aging means, and touches on topics that help de-
velop awareness, grace, acceptance and choice about how we age. Those topics are:  

Self-Compassion, Forgiveness, Life Review, Transformative Practices, Death Makes Life Possible,  
Surrender – Letting Go, Creating a New Vision of Aging 

The Conscious Aging presentation is not a prescribed approach to aging, but rather helps participants consider ways to 
more powerfully listen to their inner wisdom and spiritual guidance, and integrate inspirational ideas and best practices 
from the field of aging into their own aging process. The talk honors the wisdom of the individual and the collective wis-
dom of the group by including several discussion triads, which report out to the larger group.  

About our presenter, Lynn Baskfield 
As a sixty-nine-year-old woman, Lynn has become passionate about redefining how we look at aging. Her Conscious Ag-
ing work explores assumptions and self-limiting beliefs about aging and helps participants make choices about their own 
lives that truly fit. Lynn holds an M.A in Human Development and is a certified life coach, transformational educator and 
the author of two books. As owner of SpiritDance Coaching, (www.equinecoaching.com ), she has been coaching, train-
ing, speaking and doing retreats for individuals and teams since 1997.  She is certified as a Conscious Aging Facilitator by 
the Institute of Noetic Sciences in Petaluma, California, and is an enthusiastic advocate of aging consciously.  

Sponsored by the Faith Formation Ministry Area Council.  Watch the bulletin for registration information, or contact Lucy 
Arimond, Director of Adult Formation and Evangelization, arimond@stodilia.org, 651-415-3331. 

http://www.amazon.com/Think-Act-Anew-Poverty-America/dp/1570759049/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&s=books&qid=1288899201&sr=8-1
http://www.amazon.com/Think-Act-Anew-Poverty-America/dp/1570759049/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&s=books&qid=1288899201&sr=8-1
http://www.equinecoaching.com
mailto:arimond@stodilia.org
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Who ARE those people being highlighted at Mass? 

Becoming a Catholic 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults and Children 

Those of you at the 11:00 Mass on Sunday, Jan. 7, saw us ritually welcome and bless a group of adults and  
children who are preparing for the Easter sacraments.  They’re in three categories: 

 Unbaptized persons (adults, and children age seven or older) 
 Baptized Protestants and Orthodox Christians who are preparing to become Catholic 
 Catholic adults who are preparing for Confirmation 

 
You may have seen the adults at 9:00 Masses in recent weeks, being called forward, blessed and dismissed 
after the homily.  And on Sunday, Feb. 18, at the 11:00 Mass, we again called them forward, and, in the name 
of the St. Odilia Catholic Community, sent them to Archbishop Hebda at the Cathedral, for the “Rite of Elec-
tion” that afternoon.  You’ll continue to see them at the 9:00 Mass, up until Palm Sunday. 
 
All of them are in a months-long process of preparation to join the Catholic Church or complete their Catholic 
initiation at our Easter Vigil Mass on Holy Saturday, March 31.  The adults have been meeting weekly since Sep-
tember.  The children are preparing in their St. Odilia School classrooms, or in our Family Faith Formation pro-
gram.  They are learning about the Catholic faith, praying together, deepening their spirituality, getting their 
questions answered, discerning where God is calling them, and having a heck of a lot of fun being a community 
for each other in this journey.  Each of them has a sponsor/godparent, to partner with them in the process, and 
our RCIA Team of dedicated volunteers to assist them. 
 
The entire parish is invited to the Easter Vigil, on Holy Saturday evening, to celebrate and pray with them as 
they receive the sacraments of Baptism (if not already baptized), Confirmation, and Eucharist. 
 
Do you know a seeker?  Someone who might want to explore this path?  Want to get involved?  Please contact 
Lucy Arimond, Director of Adult Formation and Evangelization, arimond@stodilia.org, 651-415-3331. 

Adult Faith Formation 

mailto:arimond@stodilia.org
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Life in the Spirit Seminar—Thursday evenings, April-May 2018 

St. Odilia is excited to be offering our very own Life in the Spirit Seminar! You are going to want to join us if you’ve ever 

wanted the Holy Spirit to be a guiding force in your life.  

Life in the Spirit seminars have been offered thousands of times in thousands of Catholic churches throughout the world. 

Several St. Odilia parishioners have attended many seminars both as participants and presenters and are eager to share 

their experiences with all who are interested. No planning and no homework (except for daily prayer ). We will meet  for 

seven consecutive Thursday evenings April 5 to May 17 at 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. in room 1301.  Each 90 minute session 

includes prayer, songs of praise, and a video/personal presentation followed by small group discussion.  

The video talks are given by internationally known speakers. Several talks are by Ralph Martin.  For many years, Ralph 

Martin has been a leader in renewal movements of  Cursillo and Charismatic Renewal in the Catholic Church. Currently, 

Ralph is president of Renewal Ministries, an organization devoted to Catholic renewal and evangelization. Ralph is also  

the Director of Graduate Theology Programs in the New Evangelization at Sacred Heart Major Seminary in the Archdio-

cese of Detroit. 

Session Topics are: 

April 5 God's love - the nature of God who fills us with everlasting love. 

April 12 Salvation. God freed us from darkness and the power of sin through Jesus Christ. The Sacrament of  

Reconciliation. 

April 19 The new life. The Holy Spirit gives us a new life. How we may change. 

April 26  Receiving God's gift: How to turn to the Lord and receive a new baptism in the Holy Spirit. Discussion of the 

gifts of the Holy Spirit: wisdom, understanding, counsel, fortitude, piety, fear of the Lord, prophesy, word of knowledge, 

faith, healing, tongues. Is 11:2-3, 1 Cor 12. 

May 3 Making the personal commitment to Christ, asking Jesus to be the Lord of our lives. Praying for a personal  

Pentecost.  

May 10 Growth: Prayer, study, service, community. Four dimensions of living in the body of Christ. 

May 17 Transformation in Christ. Going on with the Life in The Spirit in our new personal relationship with the Lord. 

The Sacrament of Baptism, by which we become Christians and members of the Catholic Church, is full and complete in 

itself.   But once we have been baptized, a whole life of faith is ahead of us, and the Church has many paths for spiritual 

development.  Each of us is free to discern the path of spiritual growth that works for us.   Scripture and church leaders 

encourage us to a find a deeper connection with the Holy Spirit. The Catholic Charismatic Renewal movement encourages 

the "Baptism in the Holy Spirit". 

 

What is the Baptism in the Holy Spirit ?   A fresh renewal of our faith - the faith we received in our Baptism and in our 

Confirmation. God sent His Spirit to dwell within us so that we might be more closely united to Him: See Matthew 3:11 

where John the Baptist pointed to Jesus: "He it is who will baptize you in the Holy Spirit." 

 

Pope John XXIII asked all Catholics to pray during the Second Vatican Council, "Lord, renew your wonders in this our 

day as by a new Pentecost.” Popes Paul VI, John Paul II and Benedict XVI have called for and prayed for a new Pentecost 

for the Church and for humanity. 

 

Pope Benedict XVI - Regina Caeli, May 2008. Today I would like to extend this invitation to everyone. Let us rediscover 

dear brothers and sisters, the beauty of being baptized in the Holy Spirit. 

 

Pope Francis Rome, Italy, Jun 2, 2014. “Let yourselves be guided by the Holy Spirit, with that same freedom. ... I hope 

that you will share with all in the Church the grace of baptism in the Holy Spirit…” 

 

If you’ve been looking for a way to deepen your prayer life or wondering how you might experience a deeper understand-

ing of the love of Jesus, please consider joining us.  Please let us know of your interest by March 22.  Email  Mary Lou 

Mohn  mleg20@juno.com, or Kathy Littfin <katelit3@gmail.com> , phone  651-488-7567, or  Leo Boucher,  

leoboucher@gmail.com  phone 651-484-2386. 

Adult Faith Formation 
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Faith Formation 

FAMILY SERVICE 

St. Odilia Youth Formation staff and the Family Serve Team hosted an Evening of Family Service on January 24. 

Over 100 parishioners worked together to support five different organizations.  

Nancy and Troy Gregory and their daughters Amelia and Elizabeth, along with 

many other families, packed items that will be donated to new mothers who need 

baby supplies through the organization Bundles of Love. 

 

Register NOW for Vacation Bible School! 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL WILL BE JULY 23-27, 2018   

9:15 a.m. – 12:15 p.m. 

Shipwrecked—Rescued by Jesus 

We will have fun learning about God with games, crafts, skits, snacks and of course, music!  Online registration is open 

now! Please visit our website at www.stodilia.org under Faith Formation for details about registration.   

We always need lots of help from Youth and Teens grades 6-12.  Plan to volunteer.  It is such a rewarding experience to 

help others in our community.   

Adults are always welcome to plan 

this event!  We would love to have 

you join our team.  It is a great way 

to get to know people in our St. Odil-

ia faith community!  For more infor-

mation, contact Janet Etten at  

etten@stodilia.org.   

 

mailto:etten@stodilia.org
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Youth Summer Preview 

We know families are starting to plan their 2018 summer schedule – be sure to include some of the awesome youth ministry options! 
 

 

Summer Festival—July 8-11 (Sun - Wed)  High School Camp 

Summer Festival is an incredibly fun summer camp that also features some of the 
most powerful faith experiences you can find anywhere! The Gustavus College 
campus provides award-winning food and a great setting for hilarious and creative 
games, sports, activities and food-fights throughout the week. Then the amazing 
Summer Fest staff set the tone for a really loving and inclusive community, where 
teens make lasting friends, grow deeper in their faith together, and are able to re-
ally discover the best things about themselves too. The Christian speakers, fantas-
tic live band, and more help make the Gospel message exciting and relevant to 
teenagers, in a way that sets their hearts on fire and ignites a passion for their faith 

like we don’t see anywhere else. There’s a reason so many of our youth list Summer Fest as the week their faith journey 
really began - and consider it their best and most memorable week of the year! 
 

“VBS” After Hours—July 23-26 (Mon - Thurs) 12:30 - 5:00 PM     

VBS After Hours complements the existing VBS experience, and takes place directly 
after VBS ends each day. Instead of working with little kids, After Hours is designed 
directly for the middle school and high schoolers to have an awesome experience of 
their own! We focus each day on: having as much crazy, memorable fun as possible, 
and on developing the next generation of great Christians! This is our fastest growing 
youth program, and for good reason - teens love the outside campus-wide games 
(creative ones you won’t find anywhere else), they really do grow (and like having 
upperclassmen speak to keep things relevant), and it’s a cheap and convenient add-
on for those already leading VBS! 
 

Summer Stretch Wednesdays, 8 AM–4:30 PM  

(June 20 & 27, July 18, July 25, Aug. 1, Aug. 8) 

Summer Stretch is an awesome five-week program for middle school and high 
school students. Every Wednesday we meet as a large group to do service togeth-
er, pray and laugh together, and spend our afternoons at great "fun sites" like 
Bunker Beach and Valley Fair! It's a good mix of faith and fun, no matter your age. 
Middle schoolers get to participate in all the fun, while high schoolers can apply 
to join as leaders. So have some fun and get some sun, while earning service and 
leadership experience! Registration will begin in March, teen leaders can apply 
then as well. 
 

Summer “Emmaus” Nights 

Sundays –June 3, June 10, June 24, July 15, July 22, July 29, Aug. 5, Aug. 19, Aug. 26  

It might not be a camp, but our Summer Emmaus Nights are some of the most 
fun and faith-filled nights in which teens can get involved! Most Sundays 
throughout the summer we’ll meet for a mini-camp or retreat-like event. We 
start with some really cool and inventive outside games, like Slip-n-Slide Kick-
ball, our annual “Water Wars” night, even a ‘fencing’ night with some custom 
foam swords. The games are a blast to play, take advantage of the great 
weather, and they’re always something teens haven’t seen anywhere else. 
That’s only the beginning though! The fun games get teens laughing and hav-
ing fun, which makes us all more comfortable and receptive to God as we en-
ter into prayer and worship music for the night. Then a five-minute talk serves 
as the inspiration for our small group times – the teens said that last year’s 
Summer Emmaus groups were some of the best, deepest, or most insightful groups they ever had! It’s a fantastic evening 
of fun, a great way to make new friends at church or bond more with existing friends, and best of all – it’s completely free! 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

Finding Faith with Spring Retreats 

 

Let's be honest - it’s hard to get teens really connected to their faith. Schedules are busier than ever, with six-seven day-
per-week sports (plus weekend tournaments), highly competitive extracurriculars, and academics that keep getting more 
difficult and advanced by the year. Add the plethora of media devices and social media competing for teens' attention, and 
it just doesn't leave much space to think about and grow with God. 
 
Which is why we've found that the best way to help teens 
find a faith-focused life is to step away from some of that 
noise and business, and have a really meaningful experience 
that’s unlike the bombardment of quick or shallow ideas we 
normally get all day. We take them on retreat, help them 
truly engage with their peers on a deep (face-to-face!) level, 
to give God the space He needs to work in their hearts. And 
what He does with that space is amazing! 
 
We're offering a pair of new retreats this spring, with the 
goal of expanding how we can offer these experiences, and 
to whom. 
 
The first will be a post-Confirmation Retreat opportunity (for high schoolers and 8th graders who've already done their 
Confirmation Retreat). The 1-night overnight retreat will focus on the call to discipleship after our Sacraments, and is de-
signed to welcome high schoolers who are new to our faith community and 8th graders who are looking for a "next step" 
after their Confirmation Retreat. We also think the themes will help our already-involved high schoolers grow as well. 

 
About a month later, we'll be offering a similar day-retreat for 6th-7th 
graders. Many of them are in St. Odilia school, faith formation, and com-
ing to Faith Spark, but we want an opportunity for them to go a bit deep-
er. To help faith become part of their life and what they do, not just 
something they learn about. To know God, not just know about God. And 
of course, we want to connect them to peers - who also want more from 
their faith - and to some great high school role models who can help en-
courage them in the years to come! 
 
With the busy schedules, we know taking time for a retreat can be a chal-

lenge. But we also know that teens need a strong, deeper, and engaging experience with their faith, even one time, if we 
want their faith to survive amidst all the noise. 
 
We hope your teen has a chance to have that experience!  
 
 High School / Post-Confirmation Retreat – April 7-8  

 (Sat. afternoon – Sun. after lunch) 
 Held at the beautiful Camp Onomia, where we’ve had 
 our last couple Leadership Retreats 
 
 Middle School Retreat - April 21 – Saturday day-retreat,  
 onsite at St. Odilia 
  
See the website (Faith Formation -> Youth Ministry) for more details and to sign up! 
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Worship and Community Life 

 

 

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS (in the chapel) 

Friday, February 23 – 12 noon and 5:30 p.m.  

Friday, March 2 – 12 noon and 5:30 p.m. 

Friday, March 9 – 12 noon  and 7:00 p.m.  

(see Via Dolorosa below) 

Friday, March 16—12 noon and 5:30 p.m. 

Friday, March 23 – 12 noon and 7:00 p.m.  

(see Taize Prayer below) 

 

VIA DOLOROSA: A musical  presentation of  

Stations of the Cross 

Friday, March 9 – 7:00 p.m. (in the church)  
 

TAIZE PRAYER SERVICE: A candle-lit evening 

of meditative music, prayer and quiet reflection  

led by the Crosiers 

Friday, March 23 – 7:00 p.m. (in the church) 

Friday Fish Fry: All you can eat 

February 23 and March 9 – 5:00-7:00 p.m. in the Courtyard 

 

Music opportunities for Holy Week and Easter  
If you sing or play an instrument we invite you to join us for the services of Holy Week 

Singers - We form a special Holy Week Choir each year to sing for the 

Triduum services of Holy Thursday, Good Friday and the Saturday East-

er Vigil – March 29, 30 and 31. Services are 7:30 each evening. We have 

two rehearsals, Tuesday, March 20, and Wednesday, March 28, 7:00 - 

9:00 p.m. in the church. Even if you can’t sing for all the services you 

are welcome to join us. 

 String and woodwind players - We form a small orchestra to play for 

the Good Friday Living Stations. The service is at 3:00 on Good Friday, 

March 30. We have one rehearsal on Thursday, March 29, 4:00 - 5:00 

in church. The music is suitable for most levels of players.  

We hope to have some new musicians join us for these services!  

Contact Dave Barkhymer at barkhymer@stodilia.org or 651-415-3346 for more information. Thanks!! 

During Lent there will be an exhibit of crosses and crucifixes in the chapel.  The chapel is behind the 

baptismal font in the back of the church.  The crosses and crucifixes will be collected from our Latino 

Community for display.  During the Lenten season, please stop in the chapel for quiet reflection to see 

the variety of beautiful crosses.  Once Lent is over, they will be returned to their owners. 

mailto:barkhymer@stodilia.org
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We remember and pray for those who have gone before us. 

Angeline “Angie” Emily Stone – November 20, 1939 – October 24, 2017 

Angie is the love of my life. She was a 1960 graduate of St. Mary’s School 

of Nursing. My sister was also a student in this program. She convinced 

Angie and me that we should get together on a blind date. We agreed, 

but what I did not know was that she had told Angie that I had a wooden 

leg. My sister and her date picked Angie up at St. Mary’s and drove to 

our meeting location. As I climbed into the backseat with Angie, she 

reached over and rapped on my leg with her knuckles and said, “Judy, 

that’s not a wooden leg!” Not long ago we were talking about our first 

date. She said I certainly was not very talkative. My response was, “Angie 

my first sight of you took my breath away and left me speechless!” 

We were married a year and a half later in August, 1961, and were together for 57 years. 

She designed and made her very beautiful wedding dress, which she sewed on a very ear-

ly single stitch Montgomery Ward sewing machine. She designed and made clothes for 

our children and me. Some of the most fun ones were Halloween costumes. 

Immediately after graduation from the RN program, she worked at St. Mary’s Hospital as 

a surgical nurse with surgeons who began early open heart surgery. After we married, we 

lived in St. Paul near the Grand Avenue hill area and later moved to the Meriam Park ar-

ea. We had three children early in our marriage, two boys and a girl. Angie returned to 

nursing to assist in my returning to school and to prepare for a more appropriate voca-

tion. Angie worked at St. Luke’s Hospital (now United) where she became the Assistant 

Night Supervisor for the hospital. She returned to school at the University of Minnesota 

where she received a Bachelor of Science in Nursing, in June, 1978, and graduated with 

honors. 

She worked at St. Mary’s adolescent and chemical dependency unit for several years until a major flair of lupus ended her 

nursing career. She became an avid quilter, designing and sewing intricate quilt patterns. She kept most of the quilts but 

gave some to individuals who had a meaningful relationship with her. 

In the fall of 1993 she was given 100 letters her brother, Ewald, had written while in the Army during WWII. He was killed 

four or five days before the war ended. She took these letters and typed them up on a computer (even with her arthritic 

hands). She wrote a preface, we added some post cards he had sent home and some relevant maps. We bound this in a 

very simple spiral and made copies for the family. As the 50th anniversary of the end of WWII was coming up, she sent the 

book to two columnists, one in St. Paul and one in Minneapolis. They both called her back for an interview and the St. Paul 

columnist sent out a photographer. Both columnists put her story in their columns. 

Angie was beautiful. Her blue eyes and smile were outstanding. She kept her smile right through her last days – even with 

the pain she endured from rheumatoid arthritis and thyroid cancer. Rest in peace, my dear sweet Angie. You will remain in 

my heart forever.  

"I will be made whole in the kingdom of God where my body will not hurt." 
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We remember and pray for those who have gone before us. 

Donna Marie Frid – May 14, 1933 – December 6, 2017 

Donna was a beautiful woman inside and out. She was a loving and dedicated wife, mother and friend. Donna loved life 

and lived it to the fullest and had a smile that lit up a room. 

Donna was married to Tom Frid for 65 years. They raised seven children, Tom Jr. Daniel, 

Terry, David, Tim, Denise, Tracy. Tom and Donna were born in St. Paul and attended Mon-

roe High School. They met each other in March of 1948 and dated in high school. In 1952 

they got married at the Navy Base in Philadelphia. No members of family were able to be 

there. Donna had her first child Sept 20, 1953, after 72 ½ hours of labor. Tom was serving 

on a Navy destroyer in Korea at the time and didn’t get to see his son for six months. 

After a number of years Donna ran the Post Office in Bober Drug on Grand Avenue and 

was the Hostess at the Lexington Restaurant. She later was the Gift and Clothing Buyer for 

St. Thomas University for 11 years. 

Donna and Tom had eight grandchildren and 15 great grandchildren together. They have 

been members at St. Odilia parish for 30 years, where Donna remained very active in the Women’s group, as a greeter, 

cleaning the church and many other various jobs.  Donna passed with family at her side. She is in a good place and will be 

missed. We love you! 

Bertha C. Karth “Bert” August 8, 1924 – January 18, 2018 

On August 8, 1924 Bert was born to Joseph and Pauline Ammann (100% Swiss) in Roseville. The baby of seven children, she 

was an exceptional woman who helped raise eight strong, loving children. Those 

eight children would bless her with many grandchildren who, in turn, blessed her 

with many great grandchildren. 

However, Bert was more than a mother, grandmother and great grandmother. 

For over 25 years she was also a loyal wife to Carl Karth. Together they built a 

sound relationship and built a home (in Shoreview) for their growing family. She 

was also a charter member of St. Odilia and the CCW. The most memorial mo-

ments as a couple were nights out dancing with cherished friends, spending time 

with extended family, and wonderful days at the lake place and family vacations. 

What people adored most about her is that she was her true self always. Bert was a true extrovert full of exuberance who 

loved to tease and laugh. Bert was always the life of the party. She loved to travel. She’s seen it all – China, India, Denmark, 

Norway, Switzerland, Alaska, Hawaii and more. If all else failed, Bert, the sun-goddess, would lie out and enjoy every last 

ounce of light that the Lord gave her. I can’t imagine how many friendships were established, and continued to last over 

many years, true to her playful spirit, quick wit, and genuine kindness. Bert would always find a way to help a friend in 

need even if that help was simply her own insight and wisdom. 

And because of all that, it was most difficult to see Bert lose her independence in these past few years. She suffered, but 

never lost her wit. On the night of January 18, surrounded by loved ones, Bertha C. Karth remained that strong woman we 

all came to know and love even as God welcomed her into the heavens above. 
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We remember and pray for those who have gone before us. 

John A. Gravelle 

12/31/1928—11/02/2017 

 

John Gravelle was born in Minneapolis to Albert and  
Josephine Gravelle.  John's loving father was a barber 
during the Great Depression.  Unfortunately he died 
when John was only 12, leaving his upbringing to his wise 
and caring mother.  She lived to see John's marriage to 
Lucille Ryan on May 23, 1953, and later the birth of their 
first-born Mary Eileen, but she died shortly thereafter. 
 
John graduated from De La Salle High School, and  
enjoyed the years being taught by the Christian  
Brothers.   He later graduated from the U of M with a 
degree in Mechanical Engineering.   He worked first for 
Western Electric in Chicago, then briefly for General Mills 
in St. Paul, and finally at 3M in St. Paul for 35 years. 
 
He always loved photography and would often be seen at family and public events with a camera in hand.   He 
and Lucille enjoyed traveling and showing pictures of their travels to family and friends.   His photos span the 
evolution of photography from 3D "stereo" pictures to overhead slides to digital "PowerPoint" presentations. 
 
John and Lucille had three children, Mary, Cathie, and Steven.   They always knew Dad liked people a lot, and  
enjoyed helping them.   John and Lucille also had four grandchildren who got to know and love John.   As the 
children and grandchildren got older, they developed some of John's traits, such as curiosity and a strong desire 
to learn. 
 
John and Lucille were very active at St. Odilia for many years.   One of John's contributions to St. Odilia was to 
help develop the overhead projector,  which replaced hymnals in the pews. 
 
As John's health problems increased, he had to focus on them.  That's not the way he wanted to live, but he 
stayed cheerful.   We thank God for all the years we had with him!    
 
                                                               May he Rest in Peace. 
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YOU CAN HELP US TO REDUCE MAILING COSTS! 

Each winter, we have many pieces of mail returned from the post office for individuals who were “temporarily away”.  Each returned piece 

of mail, costs St. Odilia first class postage rates even if it is mailed as third class mail.  If you have plans to be away for longer that one 

week during the colder months in Minnesota, please take a few minutes to complete the form below and drop it into the collection basket 

or mail it to: 

St. Odilia Parish Center Office 

3495 N. Victoria St. 

Shoreview, MN 55126 

***Or you can e-mail this information to: bulletin@stodilia.org*** 

DO YOU HAVE PLANS TO BE AWAY???   

Please select one option and provide your name and address information: 

A) Please do not forward my mail ___________  

Date leaving Minnesota: ___________  Date back in Minnesota: ___________ 

 

B) Please forward my mail ___________ 

Date leaving Minnesota: ___________  Date back in Minnesota: ___________ 

Name:___________________________________ Env. #________ 

Current Address: ________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________ 

November 2017 
Sandra Lauer 
 
Chad Maglich 
 
John and Kathy Rauenhorst 
 
Thomas and Karen Rauenhorst 
 Daniel Rauenhorst 
 Justin Rauenhorst 
 Lauren Rauenhorst 
 
Tony and Meghan Schrempp 
 Ryan Schrempp 
 Declan Schrempp 
 
Mark and Kate Hamilton 
 Kathleen Liberko 
 Alexis Liberko 
 Erik Liberko 
 Elliana Hamilton 
 
 

December 2017 
Ken and Lisa Nikolas 

 Bryce Nikolas 
 Kayla Nikolas 
 Larissa Nikolas 
 

Anthony and Venita Jeyaraj 
 

Gregory and Marcela Schmidt 
 Christine Schmidt 
 

Dan and Jessica Walstrom 
 Eric Enzo Walstrom 
 Izreana  Walstrom 
 

Kevin Cavanaugh 
 

January 2018 
 Irena and Preston Simons 
  Noelle Bjork 
 

 Jesse and Katie Freihammer 
  Hannah Freihammer 
  Benjamin Freihammer 
  
  

 Lisa Willems 

 Marlene and David Stillman 
 
 Joseph and Colleen Crowley 
  Alexis Crowley 
 

 Mike and Patty Gfrerer 
 

 Alex and Laura Bilski 
 

 John and Jennifer Mezzenga 
  Thomas Mezzenga 
  James Mezzenga 
 

 Derrick and Emily Diedrick 
 

 Mary Witcik 
  
  
  

Welcome New Parishioners! 
November 2017 — January 2018 



 31  

 

Are You Moving? 
If you are moving we would like to know so we can keep our records current and our postage costs down. 

Please fill out the form below and return it by dropping it into the collection basket at any Mass, or by 

mailing it to:  St. Odilia Parish Center Office, 3495 N. Victoria, Shoreview, MN 55126 

Name: _______________________________________________________  Env. #: _______________  

Old Address: __________________________________  City, State, Zip:  ________________________  

New Address:  _________________________________  City, State, Zip:  ________________________  

Email Address:  __________________________________________ 

New Phone (Include area code):  _________________  Effective Date:   ________________________  

I/We will be staying in the parish: Y  ______  N  ________  

Newsletter Team: 

Amy Etten, Mary Holmes and staff 

consultants. 

Corporate Board Members: 
Most Rev. Bernard A. Hebda, Archbishop         651-291-4400 

Very Rev. Charles Lachowitzer, Vicar General  651-291-4430 

Rev. Phillip Rask, Vice President                                      651-484-6681 

Greg Gerlach, Trustee Treasurer   

Mary Nussbaum, Trustee Secretary 
The St. Odilia Messenger is a publica-

tion of the Catholic Community of St. 

Odilia, 3495 North Victoria, Shoreview, 

Minnesota, 55126.  Each issue is distrib-

uted to registered parishioners.   

To receive a copy, register by calling 

651-484-6681. 

The NEXT Newsletter Deadline: Please submit articles for the SUMMER issue of The Messen-

ger by Wednesday, May 9, 2018. They may be sent by email to messenger@stodilia.org or dropped at the 

parish office.  Electronic submissions are appreciated.  Pictures (jpg files) are welcome but please de-

scribe each photo with caption text if possible. 

St. Odilia Parish Phone Numbers: 

Parish Office         651-484-6681 

Parish Office Fax        651-484-0780 

School Office         651-484-3364 

Faith Formation Office       651-415-3329 

Faith Formation/Latino Ministry Fax     651-789-3118 

VISION AND MISSION 

VISION  
To joyfully live the Gospel by knowing, loving, and serving God and one another. 
 

MISSION  
We are a Catholic community of faith that welcomes every person to grow in holiness and draw closer 
to Jesus Christ through… 

 Worship and Evangelization 

 Faith Formation and Education 

 Works of Charity and Justice 
… every day and at every stage of life.  
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HOLY WEEK AND EASTER LITUREGY SCHEDULE 
 
PALM SUNDAY MASSES, March 24 & 25 
5:00 PM Saturday  
7:30 AM 
9:00 AM 
11:00 AM 
12:45 PM in Spanish 
6:00 PM 
HOLY THURSDAY, March 29 
7:30 AM – Triduum Morning Prayer 
7:30 PM – Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper 

English in church/Spanish in gym 
GOOD FRIDAY, March 30 
7:30 AM – Triduum Morning Prayer 
3:00 PM – Living Stations 
7:30 PM – Celebration of the Lord’s Passion 

English in church/ Spanish in gym 
HOLY SATURDAY, March 31 
8:00 AM – Triduum Morning Prayer 
7:30 PM – Easter Vigil Mass 
EASTER SUNDAY MASSES, April 1 
7:30 AM  
9:00 AM (church and gym) 
11:00 AM (church and gym) 
12:45 PM in Spanish 
(NO 6:00 PM Mass) 

RECONCILIATION 

Communal Service with Private Confessions 
Monday, March 12 – 7:00 PM 
Wednesday, March 14 – 10:00 AM 

Private Confessions (no communal service) 
All Saturdays at 9:00 AM except Holy Saturday, March 31 
Saturday March 24—1:00-2:30 PM 
All Wednesdays at 5:30 PM—February 21—March 28 

  

Wherever you are on your journey,  

please join us for our Lenten renewal. 


